
 

 

CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING TO BE HEARD DURING STUDY SESSION 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on Tuesday, February 08, 2022, at 4:00 p.m. or soon thereafter as the matter shall be heard, 
a public meeting will be conducted in the Council Chambers at 100 Civic Center Drive, Newport Beach. The City Council of Newport 
Beach will consider the following:  

PURPOSE OF THE MEETING: Pursuant to California Elections Code Section 21620 (Elections Code), the recent Fair Maps 
Act of 2020 (AB 849), and City Charter Section 1005, the City formed the City Council Ad-Hoc Redistricting Committee to 
study the results of Census 2020 pertaining to population growth within the City to ensure that each of the seven City Council 
districts are balanced in population. The Committee held two public hearings to consider input on district boundary options 
from the City’s consultant and through public participation.  
At this meeting, the Committee will share its recommendation to the City Council for their consideration. 

The action to modify the boundaries of the seven City Council districts is not subject to the California Environmental Quality 
Act (“CEQA”) pursuant to Sections 15060(c)(2) (the activity will not result in a direct or reasonably foreseeable indirect physical 
change in the environment) and 15060(c)(3) (the activity is not a project as defined in Section 15378) of the CEQA Guidelines, 
California Code of Regulations, Title 14, Chapter 3, because it has no potential for resulting in physical change to the 
environment, directly or indirectly. Additionally, the action would also be categorically exempt from pursuant to Section 15320 
(Changes in the Organization of Local Agencies) of the State CEQA (California Environmental Quality Act) Guidelines. 

All interested parties may appear and present testimony regarding this project. Prior to the public hearing the agenda may be 
reviewed at the City Clerk’s Office, 100 Civic Center Drive, Newport Beach, California, 92660 or at the City of Newport Beach 
website at www.newportbeachca.gov.  Individuals not able to attend the meeting may contact the Community Development 
Department or access the City’s website after the meeting to review the action on this project. 

For questions regarding this public hearing item, please contact Dan Campagnolo, Systems and Administration Manager, at 949-
644-3231 or dcampagnolo@newportbeachca.gov, 100 Civic Center Drive, Newport Beach, CA  92660.  

Project File No.: PA2021-035 Location: Citywide 

 /s/ Leilani I. Brown, MMC City Clerk, City of Newport Beach 
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